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Year 10 – Easter 2023 
WHAT AN ‘EGGCELLENT’ TERM WE HAVE HAD! 

  

 

   

  

 
   

 
 

  

This has been my first full term 

as Head of Year 10 after I 

arrived at Oasis Immingham in 

January – and I can honestly 

say it is both an honour and a 

pleasure to lead such a 

wonderful year group full of 

such outstanding young 

people.  

All of the students have made 

me feel incredibly welcome 

and I have seen the amazing 

potential we have got in Year 

10 – I have no doubt 

whatsoever if they try their 

best every day inside our 

classrooms they can achieve 

some brilliant things.  

 GCSE EXAMS – ‘IT BEGINS!’ 

Some of our fantastic Year 10s have started 

GCSE Exams already – we have seen some 

great focus and effort so far in Sports Science 

and Health and Social Care. A fantastic start 

to the GCSE exam process!  

 

A huge thankyou to Mr 

Gallafent for all of his work 

with Year 10, Mr Sutton for the 

phenomenal job he does 

supporting our Y10 students, 

and our fantastic tutor team 

who are here every day giving 

our pupils the very best 

chance of success. And finally 

a huge thankyou to parents 

and carers – we could not do 

this without you.  

Mr Vincent – Head of Year  
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10MON 

This fourth term has been tremendously busy with 

Year 11 having their mock exams, and so this signals 

only one year until Year 10 start their own! Year 10, as 

a whole, is just finishing their tenth week of Romeo 
and Juliet in their English sessions and many of 

10MON have completed outstanding final 

assessments – well done! 

This terms tutor challenges, these have included 

completing multiple word scrambles in which we 

performed reasonably well. However, it was the short 

story challenge in which 10MON excelled. The 

challenge was to create a fifty-word short story of 

which the title was ‘Lost’. Members of 10MON 

explored the psychological, physical, literal, and 

metaphorical ways in which we can become lost, but 

more importantly how we can be found again.  

Finally, well done to 10MON for their hard work 

revising for and completing both their Health and 

Social exams and Sports Science exam which 

contributes 30% of their GCSE grades.  

Well done 10MON! 

 

 

Tutor Updates 
 

Time to check in with 
our incredible team of 
tutors and see what 
they have been up to 
this term…  

 

PSHCE Day – ‘Illuminate!’ 
We had the absolute pleasure of being able to 

welcome the incredible LZ7 band to our 

academy on Thursday 9th March. Year 10 

loved the inspiring assembly/music show about 

positive mental health and many Y10s then 

attended the wonderful concert after school for 

a huge rave!  
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1ORWO 

Another excellent term for 10 RWO.  We have settled brilliantly in to Year 10 and are making really 

great progress towards our GCSEs.  We’re extremely proud of our form member, Kayleigh Parker, 

who stood for student elections and was elected by her Year 10 peers to represent them in the 

school council. Another of our achievements this term is that we are the form with the fewest after 

school reflections, meaning that we must be getting it right across all of our subjects.  Our favourite 

part of the week is still the weekly challenge; a particular favourite this term was the ‘guess the 

song challenge’ which ended in a phenomenal rendition of the Backstreet Boys’ ‘I want it that way’ 

from some of our very talented boys.  Alex Vakov also deserves a shoutout for his impressive 

stamina during an (unofficial) push up challenge.  Roll on the summer term and all of the 

adventures it brings! 

 

 

1OACA 

      

The biggest shout out must go to our tutee of the term, Evie Martin, who always works incredibly 

hard in every lesson and is a role model in year 10 and around the academy. Our 10ACA REACH 

award winners this term are Harry Arnold for respect, Abbie Morgan for enthusiasm, Emilia Kalata 

for achievement, Darcy Revill for community and Freddie Walker for hard work. The following 

pupils have received the most reward points this term, Grace Crossley, Abbie Morgan, Mylea Tao, 

Clayton Sayers and Kian Pogson. Keep up the amazing work! 10 ACA are working together each 

week to smash the tutor challenges and are determined to continue to beat all the other tutor 

groups and we are proud to say that we have ended 1st place at the end of each term so far! We 

have talented athletes in 10ACA who continue to succeed in sport, representing the school and 

their own clubs. Well done to Darcy R, Abbie M and Grace C who all represented the school for 

the Grimsby and district netball tournament this term and a huge well done to Darcy for winning 

player of the tournament.  Well done to all of you. I would like to wish all students in 10ACA and 

the academy a Happy Easter. Enjoy your time off! 

 

 

 

 

 

1ODTA 
What a great start to the year it has been for 10DTA, every week students collect more and more 
reward points – almost triple that between September and December – as they arrive at the 
academy on time, ready to learn with the correct uniform and equipment, and then they work super 
hard, they are not only collecting reward points, but preparing themselves for their upcoming 
GCSE exams, which will start to feel all so real with the July mocks. The form continues to do great 
things in the challenge tasks, proving their FIFA credentials in the penalty shoot-out, solving math 
puzzles, and having a surprisingly good knowledge of Disney theme tunes! Have yourselves a 
well-earned Easter break 10DTA and we’ll see you back soon! 
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1OMSM 

Another good half term for 10MSM.  

There were hundreds of positive behaviour points throughout the entire term, with over 100 of 

these being R3 and R4 which demonstrates how hard the group work. We have had lots of exciting 

weekly challenges and some members of the group have already made a positive start to the 

GCSE exams in recent weeks.  

A few students left the tutor group, but we are pleased to have Chelsea Foskett join us this last few 

week for we look forward to a really positive final term of Year 10!  

 

 

Student Council – Our Superstars!  

After a fantastic election campaign and voting day, we were 

delighted to see 3 Year 10 superstars appointed to the student 

council – Shae Atkin, Kayleigh Parker and Josh Finch!  

They will represent the year group on the Student Council for a full 

year, attending meetings with Mr Gallafent and Mrs Broadley and 

working to improve our academy community.  

We know our 3 Y10s will do an amazing job!  

 

 

 

Grimsby Town Sessions    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grimsby Town Sports and Education Trust have started running 

community football sessions here at Oasis Immingham on a Monday 

evening – these have already proved incredibly popular as our pupils 

take the chance to show off their skills in front of GTFC staff. 

Grimsby Town’s phenomenal run in the FA Cup has made this even 

more exciting!  

Monday evenings in the Sports Hall – don’t miss out!  
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Rewards Assemblies 

Two amazing reward assemblies since Christmas has seen numerous pupils rewarded for their 

outstanding efforts and work.  

Special mention to Kayleigh P and Daniel G who took the respective ‘Student of the Term’ awards 

in February and April!  

 

 

 

 

Thankyou Year 10 for being the amazing young people you are who we enjoy working with 

every single day. There will always be bumps in the road, but together we will overcome 

these and keep REACHing for the stars.  

 

Have a wonderful Easter everyone!  

 

Mr Vincent and Mr Sutton  

 


